
ORDER OF WORSHIP 
September 22, 2019 

 
The life appeared; we have seen it and testify to it, and we proclaim to you the eternal 

life, which was with the Father and has appeared to us.  
 I John 1: 2 

 

WELCOME/ANNOUNCEMENTS  

PRELUDE  “How Great is Our God              Thomas Moore 
 

CALL TO WORSHIP  

 

INVOCATIONAL PRAYER 

HYMN OF PRAISE     “All People That on Earth Do Dwell”           (Blue #101) 

 

GREET ONE ANOTHER 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CELEBRATION AND PRESENTATION OF BIBLES 

CHILDREN’S SERMON  
 

HYMN  OF PREPARATION: ”The King of Love My Shepherd Is”  (Blue 683) 

(PRAYER CARDS may be passed to the ushers at the end of the aisles)                                      

MORNING PRAYER       

GIVING OF HIS TITHES AND OUR OFFERINGS  

OFFERTORY MUSIC:            Chancel Choir:  “Send The Light” 
 

DOXOLOGY            (Red 95) 

 

PRAYER OF DEDICATION  
 

SCRIPTURE:   1 John 1: 1-4                                      (pg 1898) 

 
MESSAGE:   “This Is The Life!”  
 
HYMN OF RESPONSE “Revive Us Again”      (Blue #434) 

BENEDICTION   

POSTLUDE:   “Sing to the King”                       Thomas Moore 
 

* Hannah Snyder on flute, Pam Snyder on piano 
 
 
 
 
 
Check our website, www.stpaulsbrick.org for last week’s message     

“What’s Love Got to Do With It?”” 

GREETERS FOR TODAY’S SERVICES ARE: 
 

9:00am:            Trupti Ashar 
 

10:45am:          Trupti Ashar 
 
 

ACOLYTES:     Bryan Chadwick and Emily Chadwick 
 

THE FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR are given by Rebeccah Circle 
 

 

THE SIGN UP CHART FOR THE FLOWERS ON 
THE ALTAR IS IN THE NARTHEX. 
We invite you to celebrate an event or remember 

loved ones by dedicating a flower arrangement to 

them. We all enjoy fresh flowers  at our services each 

Sunday, and you are welcome to take them home after the second 

service. The flowers cost $25.00. We ask that you please use the 

envelopes provided for your payment when you sign up. Payment 

must be received to order flowers. 

                                                              Thank you. 
 

 

LARGE PRINT HYMNALS are available. Please see an usher. 
Equipment is also available to assist you in hearing the services. If this 
would benefit you, please speak to an usher. 
 

HELP US MINISTER TO YOU! 
 

If you or anyone you know is ill or going into the hospital please call 

the Church office and let us know 732-458-2080. 
 

 

We Have Something to Announce About Announcements! 
If you would like to make an announcement from the pulpit, please 

contact the office no later than the Wednesday before you  

wish to speak.  

Each announcement should only be between 30 seconds and 1 minute. 

If there is a need more than this, you can speak to Pastor Al  

before Sunday morning.  

All ads will still be run in our bulletin to inform the congregation.  
 

Now we will only have 5 announcements per Sunday. We want to leave 

the time for good worship and message from our Pastor. 

Thank you for Understanding!  
 

http://www.stpaulsbrick.org/


THIS WEEK’S EVENTS 

 
SUNDAY   09/22 9:00AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE – SANCTUARY 

9:00  CHILDCARE- RM 2 
9:00 SUNDAY SCHOOL K- HIGH SCHOOL 
9:00 YOUNG ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 
10:10 FELLOWSHIP – NORCROSS HALL 
10:45  CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE 
10:45 ADULT BIBLE STUDY – YOUTH ROOM 
6:00PM PASTOR’S BIBLE STUDY 
6:00 YOUTH GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 

   8:00 ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL 
 
MUSTARD SEED PRE-SCHOOL: MONDAY, TUESDAY, WEDNESDAY, FRIDAY 8:45AM- 11:45AM  

 

Church Office Hours: Monday – Friday, 9:00am – 4:00pm 
 
   

MONDAY  09/23 6:00PM STRONGER HEARTS FOR CHRIST- NORCROSS 
   7:00 PRAYER AVALANCHE – CHAPEL 

7:00 BIBLE STUDY - STAFF LOUNGE 
 
 

TUESDAY 09/24 NOON BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS DUE  
7:00PM ALANON GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 
7:00 MEN’S PRAYER GROUP – LIBRARY 
7:00         HAITI MEETING – ROOM 6 
 

WEDNESDAY 09/25 6:00AM  MEN’S BREAKFAST 
10:00  THE QUILTERS - YOUTH ROOM 
10:30 LADIES SHARE - LIBRARY 
4:30 CHERUB CHOIR – 4 YR TO 1ST GRADE 
6:00 HANDBELL CHOIR- MUSIC ROOM 
6:00 VOLLEYBALL – NORCORSS HALL 
7:00 MID-WEEK WORSHIP – YOUTH ROOM 
7:30 PRAISE TEAM PRACTICE - SANCTUARY 
 

THURSDAY 09/26 6:00PM STRONGER HEARTS FOR CHRIST- NORCROSS 
   7:00 TRUELIFE YOUTH GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 
   7:00 BOY SCOUTS TROOP #33 – NORCROSS HALL 
   7:00 CAROL CHOIR – 2nd GRADE TO 5TH GRADE 

7:00 CELEBRATION CHOIR – 6TH GRADE TO 12TH GRADE 
8:00 CHANCEL CHOIR- MUSIC ROOM – 10TH GR.- ADULT 
 

FRIDAY  09/27 8:30AM BULLETIN TEAM – LIBRARY 
7:00PM BIBLE STUDY – LIBRARY 

 
 

SATURDAY  09/28 7:00AM MEN’S DISCIPLE – YOUTH ROOM 
   6:00PM   FELLOWSHIP DINNER – NORCROSS HALL 
 

SUNDAY   09/29 9:00AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE – SANCTUARY 
9:00  CHILDCARE- RM 2 
9:00 SUNDAY SCHOOL K- HIGH SCHOOL 
9:00 YOUNG ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 
10:10 FELLOWSHIP – NORCROSS HALL 
10:45  CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE 
10:45 ADULT BIBLE STUDY – YOUTH ROOM 
6:00PM PASTOR’S BIBLE STUDY 
6:00 YOUTH GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 

   8:00 ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Prayers and Concerns 

                         September 15, 2019 
“Bless the Lord, O my soul, and do not forget all His benefits” Psalm 103:2 

PRAISE – Blessings for the peace our Lord provides. God is good…ALL the time!; 

thank you for answered prayer and for my wonderful family; Praise God that Robin 

got her test results back and is cancer free!; good news regarding Mrs. Braever’s 

biopsy; praise God for giving me a wonderful husband with whom I celebrate 34 years 

of marriage today, and praise God for allowing my mom to come and visit with family 

after some health concerns; those who help others in need;  

“He will wipe every tear from their eyes. Death will be no more; mourning and 

crying and pain will be no more, for the first things have passed away.” 

Revelation 21:4 

HEALING – For Shirley, Lorraine B. and anyone else who is having problems; 

people in the Bahamas; Suzanne, Doris, Kathie, and Karen who is going through 

chemo; a friend going into the hospital for cancer treatment, a friend’s husband having 

chemo treatments, a friend’s daughter with depression, Lorraine, Lena, Shirley, Janet 

Nielsen, Milt, Fred, Steve, and Tim; Lakewood families who lost their homes; healing 

for a relationship between families; daughters Carol and Cathy; friends and family 

with cancer and heart problems; Ceilie, who was in a very serious car accident and 

needs numerous surgeries and prayers; friends and family with cancer, including Peg, 

Uncle Ron, Ken, Bill, and Amanda, and prayers for Uncle Carlo; healing for all whom 

Jesus came to rescue; unspoken prayer for Parker; my sister Sindy dealing with an 

illness, and my friend’s mom who had a stroke; those affected by recent storms; Lydia 

with liver cancer, Angie who fell and hurt her ribs, myself, and Lorraine; Tom L. 

recovering from a stroke 

“The name of the Lord is a strong tower; the righteous run into it and are safe” 

Proverbs 18:10 

PROTECTION – Bless and care for all the service men and women around the 

world; for those in the military 

“If any of you is lacking in wisdom, ask God, who gives to all generously and 

ungrudgingly, and it will be given you.” James 1:5 

GUIDANCE – For Nick; bless and care for Pastor Alan and Pastor Hector; for St. 

Paul’s Church and its leaders, as well as our country and local, county and country 

leaders; keep my 6 grandkids safe and on the right path; Dana adjusting to a new job 

and environment  

“For the Son of Man came to seek out and save the lost.” Luke 19:10 

SALVATION –  All whom Jesus came to rescue 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

           
 
The Knitting and Crocheting Group will be providing coffee hour 
on September 29th.  We would like the congregation to know that 
we will have prayer shawls available on the altar for anyone who 
is in need of one.  We will also have baby blankets and lap 
blankets available in Norcross Hall for sale.  
 



Attendance for September 15, 2019 

 

Worship Attendance Last Sunday  220 
 
Sunday School               51 
 

MORTGAGE UPDATE: 

 

The mortgage balance as of September 1, 2019 is $816,820 

 

Administrative Information  
 

Communications 
 

E-Mail Announcements and Prayer Requests 
If you would like to be on the church e-mail list to receive announcements, 
reminders of upcoming events and prayer requests, e-mail your information to 
penrodt@Comcast.net. 

 
 

All Circuit Rider articles should be e-mailed to Nancy Penrod at 
penrodt@Comcast.net.  If you do not have access to a computer you can drop it 
off in the office or call Nancy at 732- 458-7641.  All articles should be sent to Nancy 
by the 10th of the month prior to publication.   
 

Bulletin Notices-All information to be included in the Bulletin is due to the church 

office by Tuesday at Noon. If you have access to e-mail, please send your Bulletin 

announcement via e-mail to Office@stpaulsbrick.org. 

 
 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Alan Darby  PastorAl@stpaulsbrick.org                  Pastor 
Hector Meza  Hector.Meza@stpaulsbrick.org    Dir. Of Youth Ministries 
Barbara Estelle  Bestelle@stpaulsbrick.org           Dir. Music/Organist 
Judy Propert, Janet Post         Choir Directors 
Cathy Applegate, Pam Snyder          Choral Accompanists 
Peggy Blomquist, Judy and Bill Propert          Congregational Care 
Melissa Jensen  Office@stpaulsbrick.org          Administrative Asst. 
Bill Nadler, Gary Deal, Al Primrose, Kevin Albora                                                  Sextons 
   
Website Address:   http://www.stpaulsbrick.org 
Church Office  Office@stpaulsbrick.org 
 

MISSIONARIES 
Andy & Lizet Bowen andy.bowen@wgm.org  Paraguay 
Joy Phillips  Joy.Phillips@wgm.org  Kenya 
Cypress Missions  info@cypressmissions.com   
Step of Faith  stepoffaithministries.org     Haiti 
C.R.U (The Kays)  matthew.kay@cru.org   N.Y.C. 

 
Our weekly events are updated frequently to keep you posted on the happenings of the 
church. 

https://www.facebook.com/stpaulsbrick/ 
 

 

 

 

 
  Let’s talk Turkey! 
Wouldn’t it be great if every household in our community could 

celebrate Thanksgiving with plenty on their holiday table? The 

good news is that our pantry has been blessed with plenty to share 

this year! Our abundance is because of your generosity. So….thank 

you, St. Paul’s! 

Now, we need to locate those households that could use a little help. 

No one has to prove their need. It can all be kept confidential. 

Anyone is eligible! We simply want to find enough people who would 

want a Thanksgiving food basket.  Our hope is that our food baskets 

will help ease the “demand$” of the season in some small way. Please 

ask around. Maybe a neighbor, some relatives, new parents, single 

parents… we just need to sign them up to get an estimate of how 

many baskets to make. These baskets will be ready for pick up on 

Monday, November 25th. Deliveries will also be possible. Please notify 

Sue Lindstrom at 732.903.4242 or SueL3257@gmail.com by Oct. 

4th. 

 

Adult Bible Study 
 

Both Classes to be facilitated by Bill Propert 
 

Starting September 22nd Adult Bible Study will be held in the Youth Room from 
10:45am to 11:45am. We will be starting in 2nd Corinthians Chapter 1.  
All are Welcome.  
 
Starting October 3rd in the library. We will be starting our sermon notes and 
the scripture of Past Sunday. The time of the class is 7:00pm to 7:45pm while 
the Carol Choir are Meeting. All are Welcome. 
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Every year, the UMW rummage sales continue to grow in popularity 

and we are blessed to hold one of the busiest sales in the Brick area. 

Praise God!  We cannot continue this success without God’s grace and 

your support.  Let your talents shine!  If you know of an area in which 

you would like to help, but don’t see it listed below, please call Diane 

Mansfield at 732.840.1935 or email (DiJoe4788@gmail.com) for more 

information. 

Set up Friday, October 11th from 8:30am - 6pm 

• Help needed to receive, sort and organize donations. Any time 

slot appreciated. So much can be accomplished in just 90 

minutes of your time! 

 

Work Rummage Sale Saturday, October 12th 10-2pm   

• Assist on sales floor 

• Check-out help 

• Kitchen help 

• Bake sale table 

• Kitchen food sales 

• White elephant sales 

 

Your ONE HOUR of help WILL make a difference and 

benefit many in need.  

 

 
 
Your donations to our rummage sale are 
appreciated. We have learned from past experiences 
NOT to include the items below in our sale inventory. 
Please call Diane M at 732.840.1935 to address 
unique donation offers.  
 

• Auto parts 

• Ammunition 

• Baby equipment 

• Bed pillows 

• Book sets. ie: encyclopedias 

• Box springs, mattresses 

• Box TVs 

• Computers, computer equipment 

• Construction debris, materials 

• Copiers, scanners 

• Humidifiers 

• Items that require gas or oil to run 

• Large furniture, appliances or exercise 

• Lawn mowers, weed whackers 

• Paint, stains 

• Textbooks 

• Tires 

• Used bike helmets 

• Venetian blinds 

• Waterbeds 

• Weapons 
 

 

 

mailto:DiJoe4788@gmail.com


 

Youth Group New Fall Schedule! 

We have many exciting opportunities for our youth to 

Gather, Fellowship and Learn 

COME TO ONE 

COME TO ALL!!! 

Tuesdays- Taco Tuesdays at Tacoholics. 5pm 

Wednesdays - Ministry Teams Meetings 6pm before  

Mid-Week Worship! (Stay for Mid-Week!) 

Thursdays – Gather at Hector and Lydia’s Casa- Relax and 

Vent at Hector and Lydia’s House 6pm 

Sundays – Combined Youth Group 6:00pm, 6th – 12th  

Youth Room 

 

We will also be having our Pumpkin Sales, Special Saturday 

projects and more… Stay plugged in and stay tuned! 

  

 

Maple Leaf Homework Club 

 
The Maple Leaf Kids Homework Club is starting a new year on 

Tuesday, October 8, 2019. The children in the program live in a 

low income community and often lack the help needed from 

parents to succeed in school.  

Volunteers from several area churches help guide and tutor the 

children (grades 1-12) with their homework on Tuesday afternoons 

from 2:30-5:00pm at the Maple Leaf Clubhouse (by the pool at 255 

Sawmill Rd). Volunteers can choose to help for one or more 

Tuesdays each month. If you are willing to serve the children of 

our nearby community or want to learn more about it, there will 

be two identical volunteer meetings on Tuesday, Sept 17th and 

24th at the Maple Leaf Clubhouse (by the pool at 255 Sawmill Rd), 

from 7:00-8:00pm. For more information, please contact  

Tom O’Hearn at 732-581-6365. 

 

Maple Leaf Children School Supplies 

 We are preparing for the new school year with supplies and a 

sponsorship program to help the children start off to a strong start for 

school. The children in the program live in a low income community and 

often lack the daily necessities that are needed to succeed in school.  

If you are interested in sponsoring a Maple Leaf child or children in 

grades 1-12 of a local school with school supplies, see the list of items 

needed below which can be put in a box located in the Narthex. 

Items needed: pencil cases, pens, pencils, erasers, crayons, colored 

pencils, washable markers, single notebooks, composition books, folders, 

binders, glue stick, small scissors, and loose leaf paper. Maybe a bible 

scripture. 

If you have any questions, contact Hector Meza or Tom O’Hearn. 

Thank you for your willingness to serve the children of our surrounding 

community! 



Bus Trip!!!!! 

Only 30 Seats Left on the Bus!!!!  

Bus trip to Surflight Theater in Beach Haven, N.J. 

Show : “Tis the Season” - Thursday, December 12, 2019 

Pick-Up at St Paul’s    10:15am – 6:30pm 

Price is $75.00 Per Person  

Includes: Lunch at the Black Whale, Ticket for show, 

 Bus ticket and all tips! 

Sign up with Joy Matovsky -  732-458-9628 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YOUTH MUM FUNDRAISER 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION SUNDAY 
 
Today, our 3rd grade Sunday school children will be presented with their first 
bible. We ask the support of their families and the church congregation in 
helping the children learn the Word of God. Through their daily reading of the 
bible and congregational encouragement these children will come to know our 
Lord.  
 
We also, acknowledge the dedication of all of our Sunday school staff in 
volunteering to be a part of the children's learning process, which includes the 
nursery, college and adult Sunday school classes. Please take a moment to say 
thank you to all those listed who give of their time, energy and dedication to 
the children, young adults and adults of our congregation. Our church has been 
blessed with the people whom God has chosen to be in His service. 
 
Jamie Cook   Bernie Rabe  Tammi Burton 
Janet O'Sullivan   Debbie Henry  Bill Propert 
Barbara Lamonica  Jackie Anlas  Samantha Scott 
Alicia Farrales   Susan Miller  Carole Capestro 
Karen Locklin   Trupti Ashar  Sharon Buechler 
Amy Colby   Melissa Turner  Sue Brownfield  
Jennifer Hager   MaryAnn Downs Dana Miller 
Ann Blais   Dianne Palifroni  Beverly Darby 
Kathy Deal   Steve Baum  Pamela Orpel                                 
Cindi Turner   Kristen Ebner  Dan Orpel 
Michael Jensen   Colleen Dolcy     Jessica Habeggar    
Diane Mansfield  Hector Meza  Tom O'Hearn  
Lydia Meza   Bryan Koehler  David Thorn 
Melissa Jensen     

 
        Substitute Staff  
 

Ruth Baker   Peggy Bloomquist Judy Propert 
Karen Zuczek   Diane Dworzak  Renee Schiess 
Jan Primrose   Rhonda Ryder  Cathy Porzio 
Vikki Britton   Natalie Nase  Jackie Chadwick 

 
 
 
 
 
 



YOUTH MUM FUNDRAISER 
 
Sizes available: 6” and 9”. 
 
Possible colors: White, Yellow, Pink, Lavender, Purple, Bronze, Red. 
 
These are the colors on the order sheet, however colors can not be 
guaranteed. 
 
6” are $6 each or 2/$10. 
 
9” are $8 each or 2/$15. 
 
Proceeds will go toward funding the various mission trips / spiritual 
retreats the youth go to each year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you are interested in pre- ordering your mums. Please fill out slip 
below  
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
--------- 
Name 
 
Phone : 
 
6” Plant _____________________ $6.00 
 
9” Plant _____________________ $8.00 
 
 

 

Haiti 
January 22nd – 28th 2020 

 

 
 

“When you go on a mission trip and see the needs and opportunities 

around the world, it gets into your heart. When missions move from your 

mind to your heart, everything changes including how you spend your 

time, energy and even your resources.”   

 (Pastor, Justin Mack) 

 
Come Join us for an informational meeting  

Tuesday September 24th. 
We will meet in Room 6 at 7:00pm. 

 
 
 


